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November 3, 2015 
 

Ms. Kirsten Walli, Board Secretary 
Ontario Energy Board 
2300 Yonge Street 
27th Floor 
Toronto, Ontario 
M4P 1E4 
 
Dear Ms. Walli: 
 

Re: Algoma Power Inc. EB-2015-0051 
 
We are writing in regard to the Notice of Motion filed by the Algoma Coalition (the "Coalition") in the 
above-referenced proceeding.  
 
Algoma Power Inc. ("API") is concerned that the two-week extension requested by the Coalition will 
result in API not being able to implement its 2016 rates until after January 1, 2016. This delay will require 
rate riders for foregone revenue, resulting in steeper month-over-month increases for API’s customers. 
The Coalition could have filed interrogatories in this proceeding concurrent with preparing its Notice of 
Motion in order to maintain the Board's schedule.  
 
API submits that the Board correctly applied section 3.05(i) of the Practice Direction on Cost Awards in 
Procedural Order #1.    

 
 
 
 
Sincerely, 

 

Andrew Taylor 


